The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a special meeting on this date at the Stonington Town Hall at 9:30 a.m. First Selectman Danielle Chesebrough was present. June Strunk and Selectwoman Debbie Motycka Downie were available via phone. Members of the public were present. There were no members of the press present.

(1) Call to Order

Ms. Chesebrough called the meeting to order at 9:31 a.m.

(2) Comments from the Public

None

(3) Appointment – Tax Collector

Ms. Chesebrough noted that Linda Camelio, Tax Collector, retired effective April 28, 2023 after nine years of service. In accordance with Section 2-4 of the Town Charter, the Board of Selectmen shall appoint a replacement to fill the vacated seat for the remaining unexpired portion of the term within sixty days from the time the office becomes vacant. Ms. Cindy Curioso, Deputy Tax Collector, submitted a request to fill the remaining unexpired portion of the term.

A motion was made by Ms. Downie, seconded by Ms. Strunk and voted unanimously to appoint Cindy Curioso as Tax Collector to fill the remaining unexpired portion of the term vacated by Linda Camelio.

(4) Comments from the Selectmen

None

(5) Adjourn

There being no further business to come before this Board, the meeting adjourned at 9:32 a.m.

Stacey Haskell

Recording Secretary